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    JULY 2018         
     The Light Shines in Darkness.
Episcopal Church of the Epiphany
- 225 West Main Street – Laurens, SC 29360   -   epiphany@backroads.net

www.epiphanyoflaurens.org 
                                                                                             Church – 864-984-7000
The mission of Church of the Epiphany is to celebrate the light of Christ, proclaim the Gospel, deepen our faith, nurture and encourage all people.
SUMMER SCHEDULE—FROM JUNE 3 THROUGH AUGUST 26, SUNDAY SERVICES BEGIN AT 10 AM.

A MESSAGE FROM FATHER PAUL ABERNATHY

Dear Sisters and Brothers,

Independence Day is upon us. One of our great, perhaps our grandest (given that we celebrate the founding of the America we love) national holidays. Indeed, I consider it our national holy day.

The Independence Day Collect in our Book of Common Prayer reads:

Lord God Almighty, in whose Name the founders of this country won liberty for themselves and for us and lit the torch of freedom for nations then unborn: Grant that we and all the people of this land may have grace to maintain our liberties in righteousness and peace; through Jesus Christ our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever and ever. Amen.

On July 4, I invite us, each and all, to take a moment, perhaps several moments to reflect on this prayer, seeking to interpret anew how we, in our day and time, individually and communally, may live into its fullness.

Speaking always and only for myself, two things occur to me that will guide my coming meditations…

Foremost, our nation was established on the foundation of an ideal of freedom from tyranny and equality for all. In this, our American experience is an ongoing experiment; one always in search of its fulfillment.

Secondly, I write this because, in the beginning, when “the founders of this country won liberty for themselves and for…”, there were many who were not numbered among “us.” Among these excluded folk, doubtless, were some of my ancestors who came to this land not by choice, but in chains. I recall this not in bitterness, but rather 
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with an open-eyed honesty that compels me to look around today and to see others who may not be considered “us.” Who are they? Where are they? And how do I live, what do I do each day, through the aid of the Holy Spirit, to be an incarnation of God’s welcoming love?

Yours, always and in all ways,

Paul

WELCOME KARA HORNER AS OUR NEW CHURCH TREASURER

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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BACKPACK MINISTRIES

Laurens County has been designated as a federal poverty location.  If a child does not get enough food outside of school, he/she is considered “food insecure”.  The US Department of Agriculture defines food insecurity as households that are uncertain of having, or unable to acquire, enough food to meet basic needs of all their members because of insufficient money or other resources.  When the parent or guardian of a child has to choose between food or other necessities (e.g. having electricity shut off because they don’t have enough money), it is an indicator of food insecurity. Any child who is food insecure in our city should be able to receive a weekend backpack of nutritious foods.  Ford Elementary School in Laurens has the highest percentage of food insecure students in the District 55 school system.

This problem takes a village to solve.  The Rotary Club of Laurens provides during the school year fifty backpacks per week to EB Morse Elementary.  The Church of the Epiphany, Atonement Lutheran, First Presbyterian and First United Methodist Churches were asked to increase their backpack number 150 % from 20 per week to 50 per seek at Ford Elementary.

All of us are seeking grant funds, often times from the same foundation, i. e. Laurens County Community Foundation.  Our particular Backpack Ministry needs $11,700 to provide nutritious weekend food for each student of need at $6 per weekend.

Donations of any amount are gratefully accepted.  Make checks payable to the Church of the Epiphany and write “Backpacks” in the memo line.  Please pray for these children in our community and for our Backpack Ministry.  
If you have questions, please contact Connie Daniels.

-3-

LUNCH!

On Wednesday, July 11, come have lunch at Jitters Café in Clinton at noon.  Good food and good fellowship abounds.  All are invited!  Please contact Susan Mitchell at 864-380-5881.

JULY BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES



July  8:

Katherine Horner




July  8:

Rebecca Smith




July 10:
Jerry “J.J.” Lowe & Madelyn Lowe (grandchildren of Lorri Roughton)




July 11:
Tanner Power




July 15:
Bill Horner




July 18:
Jennifer Hellams




July 19:
Martin Meek




July 20:
John Womack

JULY USHER, NURSERY, AND LEM SCHEDULE


July 1:

Reid Cox
      
Linda Barksdale

Graham Duncan

July 8:

John Womack

Base Smith


Graham Duncan


July 15:
Reid Cox

Sarah Daniels

Lorri Roughton/Donna Babineau


July 22:
John Womack

Harriet Barksdale
Lorri Roughton/Donna Babineau


July 29:
Reid Cox

Linda Barksdale

Loren Taylor

SEND ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR FUTURE EDITIONS OF THE EPIPHANY STAR TO BILL COOPER, MTHAPPY@PRTCNET.COM OR CALL 864-969-2707.

VISIT MISS LUCY’S GARDEN BLOG AT WWW.GARDENEPHIPHANY.WORDPRESS.COM
